
  

continues to grow ex-

ponentially as afforda-

ble housing in the area 

becomes more critical. 

We find more veterans 

sleeping in their cars 

these days and in some 

cases with other family 

members. Food and 

clothing parallel the 

need as well as housing. 

The Veterans Council 

continues to pursue a 

transitory housing loca-

tion for those in need 

of shelter.  

Please remember our 

fallen comrades this 

Memorial Day and our 

Gold Star families. 

 

Bill Dudley 

Chairman 

Veterans Council of St. 

Johns County,Inc.  

Fellow Veterans, 

This past week, our 

local MOAA-ACC 

chapter hosted the 

Florida Council of 

Chapters State Con-

vention at the Renais-

sance Hotel at the 

WGV. By every meas-

ure, it was a huge suc-

cess. Attendance was 

up from past years as 

many of the members 

were anxious to attend 

and explore the oldest 

city. Big shout-out to 

MOAA -ACC Presi-

dent Ron Birchall and 

his team for planning 

and execution of this 

years outstanding pro-

gram.  

This weekend is Me-

morial Day weekend. 

MOAA-ACC and the 

Veterans Council of 

St. Johns County will 

host a Memorial Day 

service on Monday, 29 

May at 10 AM. Our 

speaker for this year’s 

ceremony will be Brig. 

Gen. Sean Boyette, Di-

rector of the Joint Staff, 

Joint Forces Headquar-

ters, Florida National 

Guard. On Friday, 26 

May at 1 PM, we will 

place the flags at all 

gravesites in the St. Au-

gustine National Ceme-

tery. Volunteers are al-

ways welcome to come 

out and assist in the 

placing of flags. Youth 

groups are especially 

encouraged to assist in 

placing flags at each of 

the gravesites. Please 

plan to attend our Me-

morial Day service and 

bring your family and 

friends to help honor 

those who have paid the 

supreme price for de-

fending this country.  

Our Veterans Council 

continues to support 

our homeless veterans 

in the area. The demand 

  From Veterans Council Chairman Bill Dudley June 2023      Volume 12, Issue  6 

  

 

 

 

 

  Veterans Council Upcoming Speakers 

LT Michael Murphy, Navy SEAL Museum 

Flag Day, June 14 

Korean War starts, June 25, 1950 

US Navy Vet receives Home 

Fallen Patriots  

D Day Remembrance 

Veterans Council April Minutes 

History of the POW/MIA Flag 

Stories of Service 

Local D Day Paratrooper 

Cecil Field POW/MIA Memorial 

“Leave a Legacy” 

Purple Heart Scholarships 

The Fire Watch 

Veterans End of Life Documents 

Military Spouse Night Out 

Florida’s World War II Museums 

2023 Women Veterans Recognition Week 

Operation Lifeline   

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

Inside this Edition 



2 

 

The Veterans Council of St. Johns County 

meets on the last Thursday of the month, all 

are invited to attend.  We meet at the Coun-

ty Health & Human Services Building, 200 

San   Sebastian View, at 7 pm in the Muscovy room. 

 

     Upcoming Speakers     

June 29 

Michael Dionian, Volunteering at the Jax Naval Museum,            

USS Orleck and  

Rick McAllister: The Last Patrol: A Pilgrimage of Brotherhood. 

Six  Vietnam vets making a 500 mile healing pilgrimage on the 

ancient Camino de Santiago across Northern Spain.  

 

July 27 

Roseann Vernon, Atlantic Coast Young Marines and 

Erich Saks, Operation Lifeline 

 

August 31 

Lynn Geiser, Hope 4 Veterans 
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LT Michael P. Murphy Navy SEAL Museum 

 ·  

Thank you Rebecca Lynn of St. Augustine, 

FL for sharing your sons project. He is our 

hero!  

“My son, Grant, is in the 3rd grade at Ketterlinus Elementary 

School in St. Augustine, FL and was recently assigned a school 

project to give a presentation on someone whose life made a dif-

ference. He chose to do his project on LT Michael Murphy and I 

couldn’t be more proud of the tribute he paid to a true American 

hero. I have attached a video of his presentation and speech (he 

wrote all on his own). I am hoping that you have a way to share it 

with LT Murphy’s family to show them that he is still impacting 

the world today. -Rebecca Emert” 

 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/972414459473010/?

multi_permalinks=6115968821784189&ref=share  

mailto:https://www.facebook.com/groups/972414459473010/?multi_permalinks=6115968821784189&ref=share
mailto:https://www.facebook.com/groups/972414459473010/?multi_permalinks=6115968821784189&ref=share
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Flag Day is celebrated on June 14 

 In the United States, Flag Day is celebrated on 

June 14. It commemorates the adoption of the flag 

of the United States on June 14, 1777, 

by resolution of the Second Continental Congress. The Flag Resolution, passed on 

June 14, 1777, stated: "Resolved, That the flag of the thirteen United States be 

thirteen stripes, alternate red and white; that the union be thirteen stars, white in 

a blue field, representing a new constellation."  

This was the resolution adopted by the Continental Congress on June 14, 1777. 

The resolution was made following the report of a special committee which had 

been assigned to suggest the flag’s design. A flag of this design was first carried in-

to battle on September 11, 1777, in the Battle of the Brandywine. The American 

flag was first saluted by foreign naval vessels on February 14, 1778, when the 

Ranger, bearing the Stars and Stripes and under the command of Captain Paul 

Jones, arrived in a French port. The flag first flew over a foreign territory in early 

1778 at Nassau, Bahama Islands, where Americans captured a British fort. 

In 1916, President Woodrow Wilson issued a proclamation that officially estab-

lished June 14 as Flag Day; on August 3, 1949, National Flag Day was established 

by an Act of Congress. Flag Day is not an official federal holiday.   

Flag Day, also called National Flag Day, in the United States, a day honoring the 

national flag, observed on June 14. The holiday commemorates the date in 1777 

when the United States approved the design for its first national flag. 

According to the U.S. Flag Code, “The flag, when it is in such condition that it is 

no longer a fitting emblem for display, should be destroyed in a dignified way, 

preferably by burning”  
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The Korean War Starts June 25, 1950 

The Korean War was fought between North Korea and South Korea from 1950 to 1953. 

The war began on 25 June 1950 when North Korea invaded South Korea following clashes 

along the border and rebellions in South Korea. North Korea was supported by China and 

the Soviet Union while South Korea was supported by the United States and allied coun-

tries. The fighting ended with an armistice on 27 July 1953. 

The fighting ended on 27 July 1953 when the Korean Armistice Agreement was signed. The 

agreement created the Korean Demilitarized Zone (DMZ) to separate North and South 

Korea, and allowed the return of prisoners. However, no peace treaty was ever signed, and 

the two Koreas are technically still at war, engaged in a frozen conflict. In April 2018, the 

leaders of North and South Korea met at the DMZ and agreed to work toward a treaty to 

end the Korean War formally.  

The Veterans Council of St. Johns County, FL in its continual program to record and pre-

serve the stories of local veterans has produced two Korean War Documentaries. Both doc-

umentaries have been broadcast on PBS and are in the permanent Korean War Archive at 

the Truman Library. 

Here are links to both documentaries: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MH33aYTHwvg&list=UU5TLKyIiWIgXdbKz2vRsXGg  

Korean documentary: "This special documentary created by the students of the Art Institute of Jackson-

ville spotlights the stories of five First Coast Korean War Veterans, all members of the Jacksonville KWVA 

chapter 200. Directed by Dr. Nadia Ramoutar, produced by Michael Rothfeld and Bill Dudley for the 

Veterans Council of St. Johns County." 

 

 “Korea: The Forgotten War Remembered”,  Produced and Directed by Bill Dudley & Michael 

Rothfeld 

https://youtu.be/TUgNf_ryFPY  

 

mailto:https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=MH33aYTHwvg&list=UU5TLKyIiWIgXdbKz2vRsXGg
mailto:https://youtu.be/TUgNf_ryFPY
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 U.S. Navy vet, wife and service dog gift-

ed mortgage-free home in Jacksonville 

Aaron Farrar, Morning Show reporter 

 

JACKSONVILLE, Fla. – A U.S. Navy Veteran, his wife, and his service dog got 

the surprise of a lifetime on Thursday. 

Petty Officer John Tappen and his wife, Emily, received a brand-new house in the 

St. Nicholas neighborhood. 

Tappen was chosen to receive a mortgage-free home from K-9s For Warriors, the 

nation’s largest veteran service organization focused on providing highly trained 

Service Dogs to Warriors. 

“Just a few years ago, I was considering suicide,” Tappen said after walking into 

the first house he’s ever had. “To see this now, and all these people giving me the 

reason that I am pushing every day to hopefully end veteran suicide, it is giving 

me a reason to live.” 

Tappen graduated from K9s For Warriors three years ago. He served in the Navy 

for more than four years, including a nine-month combat tour before being dis-

charged in 2011. 

The Tappens have been married for nearly two years and moved to northeast 

Florida from New England. 

They told News4JAX the new home is life-changing. 

 

“This is going to give us the opportunity to get out of debt [and] build a future for 

ourselves,” Emily Tappen said. 
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Tappen became the fifth veteran to receive a new 

house from K9s For Warriors. 

Carl Cricco, the CEO of K9s For Warriors, said se-

lecting Tappen and K9 Henry was easy. 

“They are getting back to a life of dignity and independence,” Cricco said. “They 

are getting their life back. We are chiseling away at the anxieties that these veter-

ans have to deal with in order for them to have the best chance of having a full 

and happy life.” 

The brand-new house includes three bedrooms, two bathrooms and a garage. 

JWB Real Estate Capital provided the home. 

The company’s president, Alex Sifakis, said the process took about six months 

from start to finish. 

“Homelessness is a huge issue — affordable housing is a huge issue,” Sifakis said. 

“Giving someone a house can really transform their life.” 

Tappen can attest. 

“I would never have this without you guys. So, thank you so, so much,” Tappen 

said to the group of representatives from K9s For Warriors and JWB Real Estate 

Capital before being given a round of applause. “There is a community out there. 

For someone who might be suffering, you know what give it another day. Talk to 

someone. Reach out. People want to help you. This is a part of the reason why if I 

never reached out, I would never be here, and none of this would’ve ever hap-

pened.” 

Cricco said K9s for Warriors graduates 16 veterans and K9 teams every month 

— 12 of them are in Florida and four in Texas. 
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Annual D-Day Remembrance Honoring World War II Veterans 

Hear the story of the Navy Heroes of Normandy 

 

Tuesday, June 6, 2023 - D-Day An-

niversary 

5:30 PM Social | 6:00 PM Dinner 

| 6:30 PM Presentation 

Salem Centre Auditorium - 7235 

Bentley Road, Jacksonville 32256 

 

Guests of Honor: CAPT Gregory Streeter, USN, Ret., US Naval 

Order, Jacksonville, and Floyd Chester “Chet” Galbraith, D-

Day Veteran, USN Unsung Heroes 

 

For over 6 decades, there was not a Navy Memorial in Nor-

mandy honoring the Navy men and women who gave their 

last full measure in the climactic World War II D-Day invasion 

at Normandy, France. Meet the local gentleman who spear-

headed the beautiful Navy D-Day Memorial now at Utah 

Beach, Normandy. 

 

Please invite World War II Veterans you know to come as our 

guests. Contact beth@wecanbeheroesfoundation.org for the 

reservation. 

mailto:beth@wecanbeheroesfoundation.org
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 VETERANS COUNCIL OF ST. JOHNS COUNTY 

MINUTES OF GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

    

APRIL 27, 2023 

CALL TO ORDER: Chairman Dudley 

WELCOME AND OPENING REMARKS: Chairman Dudley 

PLEDGE: Chairman Dudley 

INVOCATION: Ray Quinn 

INTRODUCTION OF SPEAKERS/GUESTS: Chairman Dudley 

There were a couple of new attendees at this month’s meeting that in-

troduced themselves. 

MINUTES OF LAST MEETING: Minutes of last meeting conducted 

March 30, 2023, were presented by Chairman Dudley. Copies of the 

Minutes and Agenda are available on the sign-in table and were sent 

to members electronically by the Secretary. The minutes were ap-

proved by voice vote with no changes. 

TREASURER’S REPORT: Treasurer John Mountcastle provided a de-

tailed report that as of March 29, 2023, there was a balance of 

$156,439.53 and as of date of meeting, with the liquid cash, there is 

balance of $159,369.53. That includes the $145,656.09 invested in the 

Money Market Fund. There is an available cash total of $165,369.53. 

Treasurer Mountcastle went over the amounts spent this past month 

on various actions to assist our Veterans. The Treasurer’s Report was 

approved by voice vote with no changes.  
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SPEAKERS: 

ZACH PEYTON, WEST POINT SOCIETY OF NORTH FLORIDA 

Zach Peyton is the President of the West Point Society of North Flori-

da and spoke to share information about West Point and the local So-

ciety. Mr. Peyton graduated from West Point in 2004 and served 5 years 

in the Army as an Intelligence Officer. Mr. Peyton gave an overview of 

West Point through a slide presentation. He also provided infor-

mation on what the Society does for West Point and for the Veterans of 

North Florida. The main effort as a Society is to support the Admis-

sions Act, to tell the story of West Point and get the young people ex-

cited about attending. There is also an active Parent’s Club for those 

who have students attending West Point. Mr. Peyton spoke of the in-

tense process of applying for and being accepted to West Point by 

those wishing to attend. The Society started the Seminole War event 

reenactment in 2007 and Col. Joseph Naftzinger spoke of the event 

and its importance to the St. Augustine area. This year’s event will be 

held on August 11-12, 2023. Col. Naftzinger encouraged everyone to 

try to attend the event. The floor was opened to questions and an-

swers about the Society and the Seminole War Reenactment.  

COMMITTEE REPORTS:  

VETERANS SERVICE OFFICE UPDATE, JOSEPH MCDERMOTT 

Mr. McDermott discussed dealing with Veteran’s claims and being 

able to go into the new system to obtain information on the claim and 

it helps greatly. Sometimes the Veteran goes outside the system to get 

help with claims.  He also spoke of a new program called VERA 

(Visitor Engagement Reporting Application) and you can go into the 

VA system and schedule a virtual appointment. The website address is  
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vets.forse.com/vavera/s/ - this is going to help to get you into the 

system faster. Mr. McDermott discussed obtaining the Veteran’s Mili-

tary/Service Medical Records from St. Louis. The VA is attempting to 

modernize the system to obtain the records. A lot of money is going 

into the system to get the appeals moving faster. “Predatory attor-

neys” are going to Veterans to help file claims, but it comes with an 

“attorney’s fee,” and it is costing the VA, and the Veteran, lots of mon-

ey. The new system tries to resolve it at a lower level and keep the at-

torneys out of the picture.  The Veteran Service Officers are going into 

training on May 4th and will return on May 5th. The floor was open 

to any questions.  

 

VETERANS TREATMENT COURT, JOHN LESLIE 

Mr. Leslie introduced himself, he is the mentor coordinator for the St. 

Johns County and Putnam County Veterans Treatment Court and how 

the Court operates.  The Veterans Treatment Court is 1/3 of the way 

through its 7th year.  The VTC has inducted 125 veterans into the 

court, 75 of the veterans have graduated successfully. There are cur-

rently 29 in-flow and on the docket. Every two weeks a court is held.  

All are invited to attend and observe. Unfortunately, there are 21 vet-

erans of the 125 that have not successfully completed the program. 

The mentor’s job is to help the veteran through the program and suc-

cessfully complete it. There is a minimum requirement of 50 hours of 

community service. About 6 months ago the Judge charged the VTC 

to form a committee to have a reunion of the 75 graduates and every-

one that works in the VTC system. The floor was then opened for 

questions and comments regarding the Veterans Treatment Court.  
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OLD/NEW BUSINESS: 

Chairman Dudley asked to bring a few things to the Council’s atten-

tion. The month of May is going to be a very busy month. The Military 

Officer’s Association of America, Ancient City Chapter is very active. 

The MOAA Convention will be held this year at the World Golf Vil-

lage, May 18-21st. This is a big opportunity to showcase St. Augustine 

and to focus on the homeless veterans here in St. Johns County. The 

Veterans Council and MOAA collaborate on the Memorial Day Ser-

vice held in St. Augustine at the National Cemetery on May 29th. Eve-

ryone is invited to attend the service that will be held at 10 am on 

Memorial Day.  

Donna Boyce spoke of the Legacy Project that will be held at St. Jo-

seph’s Academy on Sunday, April 30th. One of the students spoke of 

his experience interviewing one of our Veterans for the program. 

Chairman Dudley was interviewed by one of the students and is one 

of the featured Veterans for this year’s program. Everyone is invited to 

attend at 2:00 pm on April 30th at St. Joseph’s Academy.  

The floor was open to anyone wanting to make a statement to the 

Council.  

Next Veterans Council meeting will be held on Thursday, May 25th be-

ginning at 7:00pm. 

The meeting adjourned at 8:25 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

William Dudley, Chairman  
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Did you know that the POW/MIA flag was designed in 

1970 by a member of the National League of POW/MIA 

Families? In Northeast Florida! 

It has since become an important symbol for our missing   

service members. 

Read the story: 

https://powmiamemorial.org/.../history-of-the-pow-mia-

flag/ 

 https://powmiamemorial.org/support-the-memorial/ 

History of the POW/MIA Flag 

In 1970, Mrs. Michael Hoff, an MIA wife and member of the National League 

of POW/MIA Families, recognized the need for a symbol of our POW/MIAs. 

Prompted by an article in the Jacksonville, Florida, Times-Union, Mrs. Hoff 

contacted Norman Rivkees, Vice President of Annin & Company, which had 

made a banner for the newest member of the United Nations, the People’s Re-

public of China (PRC), as part of their policy to provide flags of all United Na-

tions member states. Mrs. Hoff found Mr. Rivkees very sympathetic to the 

POW/MIA issue. He and an Annin advertising agency employee, Newt Heisley, 

designed a flag to represent our missing men. 

Following approval by the League’s Board of Directors at a meeting held January 

22-23, 1972, POW/MIA flags were manufactured for distribution. Wanting the 

widest possible dissemination and use of this symbol to advocate for improved 

treatment for and answers on American POW/MIAs, no trade mark or copy 

https://powmiamemorial.org/.../history-of-the-pow-mia-flag/
https://powmiamemorial.org/.../history-of-the-pow-mia-flag/
https://powmiamemorial.org/support-the-memorial/
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right was sought. As a result, widespread use of the League’s 

POW/MIA flag is not restricted legally. The large volume of 

commercial production and sales now required to meet de-

mands of federal and state laws does not benefit the League 

financially, though Annin & Company did contribute a modest 

amount on one occasion. 

On March 9, 1989, an official League flag – flown over the White House on Na-

tional POW/MIA Recognition Day 1988 – was installed in the US Capitol Ro-

tunda as a result of legislation passed over-

whelmingly during the 100th Congress. In a 

demonstration of bipartisan Congressional sup-

port, the leadership of both Houses hosted the 

installation ceremony, at which League Execu-

tive Director Ann Mills-Griffiths delivered re-

marks representing the POW/MIA families. 

           Mary Hoff with Mayor Tanzler (holding 

the flag) and Lynwood Roberts 

The League’s POW/MIA flag is the only flag ev-

er displayed in the US Capitol Rotunda where it 

stands as a powerful symbol of America’s determination to account for US per-

sonnel still missing and unaccounted-for from the Vietnam War. On August 10, 

1990, the 101st Congress passed US Public Law 101-355, which recognized the 

League’s POW/MIA flag and designated it “the symbol of our Nation’s concern 

and commitment to resolving as fully as possible the fates of Americans still pris-

oner, missing and unaccounted for in Southeast Asia, thus ending the uncertainty 

for their families and the Nation”. 
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The importance of the POW/MIA flag lies in its continued visibility, a constant 

reminder of the plight of America’s UNRETURNED VETERANS. Other than 

“Old Glory,” the League’s POW/MIA flag is the only flag ever to fly over the 

White House, displayed since 1982 in this place of honor on National POW/MIA 

Recognition Day. 

Passage by the 105th Congress of Section 1082 of the 1998 Defense Authorization 

Act required that the League’s POW/MIA flag fly six days each year: Armed Forc-

es Day, Memorial Day, Flag Day, Independence Day, National POW/MIA Recog-

nition Day and Veterans Day. It must be displayed at the White House, the US 

Capitol, the Departments of State, Defense and Veterans Affairs, the headquarters 

of the Selective Service System, major military installations as designated by the 

Secretary of Defense, all Federal cemeteries and all offices of the US Postal Ser-

vice. In addition to the specific dates stipulated, the Department of Veterans Af-

fairs voluntarily displays our POW/MIA flag 24/7. The National Vietnam Veter-

ans, Korean War Veterans and World War II Memorials are now also required by 

law to display the POW/MIA flag daily. Most State Capitals have adopted similar 

laws, as have local governments nationwide. 

LEAGUE POLICY ON POW/MIA FLAG DISPLAY was adopted at the League’s 

32nd Annual Meeting in June, 2001. Members present overwhelmingly passed the 

following resolution: “Be it RESOLVED that the National League of POW/MIA 

Families strongly recommends that state and municipal entities fly the POW/MIA 

flag daily to demonstrate continuing commitment to the goal of the fullest possible 

accounting of all personnel not yet returned to American soil.” 
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June 6th, 1944: More than 150,000 Allied troops 

land on the beaches of Normandy, France, as part 

of the largest seaborne invasion in history. Known 

as "D-Day," the name and date loom large in the 

memory of World War II—perhaps second only to 

December 7th, 1941.  

On D Day this year I remember WW II veteran, D Day paratrooper and neigh-

bor Mario Patruno. 

Mario was a quiet, humble man who was to the rest of us who knew him a true 

American Hero. 

There's a scene in the miniseries "Band of Brothers" in 

which an American paratrooper is seen riding a white 

horse during the D-Day invasion of France. 

That scene may have been inspired by 92-year-old St. 

Augustine resident Mario Patruno. During the Nor-

mandy invasion, Patruno was a 23-year-old paratroop-

er in Company F of the 506th Infantry Regiment, 101st Airborne Division. 

"Band of Brothers" follows an affiliated unit in the 506th, Company E. 

Like many Americans who parachuted into Norman-

dy in the early morning hours of June 6, 1944, Patru-

no ended up lost, separated from his company. But 

he was determined to rejoin Company F. To help him 

accomplish that goal, he "borrowed" a white horse 

from the occupying German forces. 

Patruno's early morning ride is now the subject of a new permanent exhibit at 

the Military Museum of North Florida, located just south of Green Cove 

Springs on Florida 16. The exhibit includes a plastic Patruno, dressed in the 

uniform of a 101st Airborne paratrooper, seated on a white fiberglass horse. 
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On a recent visit to the museum, Patruno talked about his memories of D-Day. 

He jumped into France at 1:40 a.m. on June 6. The first American he encoun-

tered was a paratrooper who, like Patruno, was separated from his unit, a com-

pany in the 501st Parachute Infantry Regiment. Together they set out to find 

their respective units. 

As they headed toward the beaches, they met a group of about 15 men from 

the 82nd Airborne Division under the command of a lieutenant. The lieutenant 

ordered them to join his group. But Patruno, determined to find his own unit, 

slipped away. 

In a small village, he stopped a Frenchman who was riding a bicycle to ask for 

directions. But the Frenchman didn't answer him. Patruno walked away. Then 

several trucks with Germans in them arrived on the scene. Patruno saw the 

Frenchman pointing in his direction but the trucks kept going. 

Later, Patruno said, he saw the same Frenchman bicycling down the road and 

shot him. He said he also encountered a German soldier who came at him with 

a bayonet. Patruno shot him as well. 

"I was allergic to bayonets," he quipped. 

As he continued in the direction of  Vierville-sur-Mer, where he hoped to ren-

dezvous with his unit, he saw a field with five horses in it. There was a stable 

nearby. There were guards outside two of the entrances to the stable, but a 

third entrance had been left unguarded. Patruno went into the stable and 

found a bridle. 

"The first horse I saw was this guy," he said, gesturing to the fiberglass model 

of a horse. "He was gentle and friendly." 

Because he was carrying equipment, including a bag of grenades, Patruno was-

n't sure how he would get onto the horse. He solved that problem by leading 

the horse to a watering trough, climbing on the trough and hoisting himself 

onto the horse's back. 

As he headed down the road on horseback, he saw two Germans on a motorcy-

cle. 
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"One of them waved," Patruno said. "I waved back." 

Several miles down the road, he heard the sound of a firefight and rode toward 

it. He had found Company F. 

Seeing Patruno, known to the company as Gus, on horseback, a fellow G.I. 

called to him, "Hey Gus, there's a war going on." 

Reunited with his unit, he joined his sergeant, named Swank, in an assault on a 

farmhouse held by Germans. 

"I was itching to throw a grenade," Patruno said. "So I threw one in the win-

dow." 

When he and the sergeant entered, the farmhouse appeared to be deserted. 

The sergeant started to go upstairs but, instead of joining him, Patruno went to 

the basement. He heard a shot behind him and turned. The sergeant had shot a 

German who had been hiding under the stairs. 

"That's why he was a sergeant, and I was a private," Patruno said. "He went by 

the book. Always cover your partner." 

Two days later, Patruno was hit by shrapnel and suffered burns, leading to his 

first Purple Heart. He got a second Purple Heart after he was shot in the face 

in September 1944, during Operation Market Garden, a failed effort to secure a 

bridgehead across the Rhine River into Germany. That was the last action for 

Patruno, who now lives with his wife, Ruth, in a St. Augustine retirement 

home. 

On the day Patruno visited the museum, several people came to meet him. 

One was C.C. Sprinkle, 91, who was the co-pilot of a B-26 Marauder during 

World War II and took part in Operation Dragoon, the invasion of South 

France in August 1944. 

Another was Charles Fails, who served with Army Special Forces in the 1970s 

and 1980s and made 325 parachute jumps. 

Fails' son, John, who works at the University of North Florida, served with the 

325th Parachute Infantry Regiment of the 82nd Airborne in Iraq in 2003. 
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MARIO PATRUNO OBITUARY 

Mario Joseph Patruno, a WWII Veteran and a “Screaming Eagle” Paratrooper 

with the 101st Airborne “Soared with the Eagles” March 10, 2015 at the Bailey 

Center. He was born in 1921 in Holyoke, Massachusetts and would have been 

94 years of age on April 8th. 

Mario was a member of: St. Pauls Episcopal Church, Federal Point, FL, The 101st 

Airborne Association, Coquina Crossing Veterans, American Legion Alton 

Green Memorial Post 194, The Disabled Veterans Association, The Veterans of 

Foreign Wars, The Purple Association, and 101st Chapters in Jacksonville, FL.  

He was with the “F” (Fox) Company of the 506 Parachute Infantry Regiment 

(PIR) and The 2nd Battalion of the 101st Airborne. A recent book tells the story 

of the “Fighting Fox Company”: The Battling Flank of the “Band of Brothers”. 

Mario was among 23,000 Allied Paratroopers that jumped into Normandy on D

-Day in 1944, behind enemy lines, to secure the bridges and causeways, the 

7,000 ship invasion began at dawn. He was among 40,000 Allied Paratroopers 

that jumped into Holland, in September of 1944. (The “Market-Garden” Opera-

tion) “The Liberation of Holland”. Mario was wounded in Nijmegen and Nor-

mandy. He received the following medals: Parachute Wings with two stars, 2 

Purple Hearts, Combat Infantry Badge, WWII Victory Ribbon, Presidential 

Unit Citation with Oak Leaf Cluster, Campaign Ribbon with 3 Bronze Stars and 

2 Spearheads, French Croix de Guerre and Netherlands Orange Lanyard-

Bronze Star Medal. 

Mario loved his country, the military, and the American Flag and was proud of 

his service and uniform. He participated in “Massing of the Colors” on Memo-

rial Day, proudly carrying the 101st banner with his friend, Jim Robinson. 

Among the highlights of his life, he was greeted by Queen Beatrix of the Neth-

erlands during their 65th Anniversary of Liberation in 2009, and when he and 

his wife were guests of the Royal Dutch Army in 2014 for the 70th Anniversary 

of Liberation. Let’s not forget the solider on the white horse on Veteran’s Day at 

Francis Field in 2011! That was Mario. It was one of the best days of his life.  
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Cecil Field POW MIA Memorial, Inc. 

 In 2016, the Cecil Field POW/MIA Memorial Museum 

was formed and received its 501 C3 Tax exempt status from 

the IRS.  

Your support helps us continue to honor our nation's he-

roes. #SupportOurMission 

#CecilFieldPOWMIAMemorialMuseum 

#POWMIADayeveryday 
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Attention Purple Heart recipients & families! 

We're thrilled to unveil the 2023 Purple Heart Scholar-

ship Program! Let us help you achieve your dreams of 

higher education. Don't miss out, apply now before it's 

too late!  

We are proud to announce the opening of the 2023 Purple Heart Scholarship Program! This 

program gives the Military Order of the Purple Heart the ability to assist Purple Heart re-

cipients and their families with their goals of continued education. If you or a qualifying 

family member want to apply, please submit quickly.  

The Purple Heart Scholarship Program is a very competitive program that awards scholar-

ships to Purple Heart recipients and their spouses, children, and grandchildren each year. At 

least one applicant with military service will also be awarded a Navy SEAL LT Michael P. 

Murphy Memorial Scholarship Award.  

Scholarship Deadline: July 15, 2023, At 5:00 PM EST  

The Purple Heart Scholarship Committee will evaluate all timely received applications and 

meet the eligibility and application requirements described below. All aspects of the applica-

tion (academic achievement, extracurricular activities, community, and military service, 

work experience, letters of recommendation, and essay) are considered and evaluated by the 

Purple Heart Scholarship Committee. The Purple Heart Scholarship Committee shall make 

all decisions regarding the eligibility for a Scholarship and a Scholarship award. All decisions 

by the Purple Heart Scholarship Committee are final.  

Not every applicant will receive a scholarship. This is not a full-tuition scholarship. The 

scholarship amount may vary each year, subject to funding levels. Both the student and the 

school must endorse Purple Heart Scholarship checks. Therefore, the college or university 

may exercise some control over how the funds are utilized, which can impact the level of fi-

nancial benefit realized by the student. 

ELIGIBILITY  

To be eligible to apply for a Purple Heart Scholarship, applicants need to be a member of 

one of the following categories:  
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A Purple Heart recipient who is a Member of the MOPH, or 

The spouse of a Purple Heart recipient who is a member of MOPH, or 

The direct lineal descendent (child, step-child, adopted child, grandchild, step-grandchild, 

or great-grandchild) of a Purple Heart recipient who is a Member of MOPH, or 

The spouse, widow/widower, or direct lineal descendent as defined above of a service mem-

ber killed-in-action or who died of wounds. If the Purple Heart recipient is listed as killed-in

-action or died of wounds, supporting documentation and evidence must be included with 

the application.  

A Purple Heart recipient who is not a member of the MOPH can become a member by ap-

plying online through the MOPH website: www.purpleheart.org. To be eligible to apply for 

the scholarship, the Purple Heart recipient must be a current member, a member at the time 

of his or her death, or documented as killed-in-action or has having died of wounds.  

A MOPH Associate membership or membership in the MOPH Auxiliary does not by itself 

convey scholarship eligibility. It is highly recommended that non-Purple Heart recipients be-

come either Associate members or members of the Auxiliary, and such membership does 

convey additional credit in the application process.  

To be eligible to receive a Purple Heart MOPH Scholarship, applicants must meet the fol-

lowing three requirements:  

A graduate or upcoming graduate (current senior) of a high school or GED program, and 

Accepted by or enrolled as a FULL-TIME undergraduate student at an accredited U.S. col-

lege, university, or trade school at the time the scholarship is awarded, and 

Able to demonstrate the capacity for advanced academic achievement or technical proficien-

cy by maintaining at least a 2.75 cumulative Grade Point Average (GPA) based on an un-

weighted 4.0 grading system.  

For more information, please read the application packet and our website at 

www.purpleheart.org/ScholarshipProgram. 

 

http://www.purpleheart.org/ScholarshipProgram
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In the spring of 2020, The Fire Watch launched its key veteran suicide prevention initiative – the Watch 

Stander program. To date, 4,000 Floridians have taken our free training to learn to: (1) recognize the 

signs of veterans in crisis, and (2) connect at-risk veterans to the resources they need. In doing so, these 

trainees became “Watch Standers.” Of our 4,000 Watch Standers, more than 3,000 live here in Northeast 

Florida. Our goal is to build our Watch Stander network in those places where Florida’s at-risk veterans 

live, work, and play. 

 Thank you again for your partnership. Together, we will end veteran suicide.  

Best regards, Nick Howland 

Executive Director, The Fire Watch Project, Inc. 

www.thefirewatch.org    904.525.1761 

mailto:www.thefirewatch.org
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VETERANS, IT'S NEVER TOO EARLY TO PREPARE YOUR END-OF-LIFE             

DOCUMENTS 

All forms that are referred to below are available 

to download on this site: 

veteranfacilitator.com 

 

ATTENTION VETERANS, FAMILY MEMBERS, AND CAREGIVERS  

 “Preparing for death doesn’t have to be a difficult process. However, it’s a part of living. 

Being proactive and taking the right steps won’t only give you peace of mind at the time 

of your passing it will ease the minds of your loved ones, especially your spouse. As men-

tioned, it’s never too early to prepare and assemble important end-of-life documents. Ad-

vance-care planning lets loved ones and healthcare providers know your wishes regard-

ing medical care if at any point you’re unable to express your wants.  

Without these documents, families of loved ones often experience much anxiety and 

stress in attempting to make decisions, causing an already difficult time even more diffi-

cult.  

Putting your affairs in order may not be a priority, but it should be. Having a Legacy 

Binder, containing these documents stored in one place and within easy reach of your 

spouse and family members – will help ease the pain.  

 

The first step to receiving assistance and benefits for a veteran’s death is to report it to the 

appropriate agencies. Social Security can be notified by calling 1-800-772-1213. The De-

fense Enrollment Eligibility Reporting System (DEERS) can be notified by calling 1-800-

538-9552. 

 

FOR THE VETERAN, WHEN DISCUSSING YOUR FINAL WISHES WITH YOUR LOVED ONES 

DISCUSS YOUR MILITARY SERVICE AND ANY VA DISABILITY RATING INFORMATION 

WITH YOUR FAMILY AND IF POSSIBLE, LOCATE COPIES OF YOUR MILITARY SEPARA-

TION DOCUMENT(S), SUCH AS YOUR DD214. 

USE VA-FORM 21-686C TO DOCUMENT YOU AND YOUR SPOUSE’S MARITAL HISTORIES. 
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THIS INFORMATION MAY BE NEEDED IF YOUR SPOUSE APPLIES FOR VA BENEFITS AF 

TER YOUR PASSING. CLICK ON DOWNLOAD ICON TO DOWNLOAD FORM. VISIT: 

HTTPS://WWW.VA.GOV/VIEW-CHANGE-DEPENDENTS/ 

DISCUSS YOUR FINAL WISHES REGARDING YOUR REMAINS. IF YOU WISH TO BE BUR-

IED IN A NATIONAL CEMETERY AFTER YOUR PASSING, CONSIDER APPLYING NOW FOR 

PRE-NEED BURIAL ELIGIBILITY. 

BE SURE TO COMPLETE AND ANNUALLY REVIEW YOUR LIFE INSURANCE BENEFICIARY 

DESIGNATION(S), WHICH WILL MAKE IT MUCH EASIER TO FILE A CLAIM AND RE-

CEIVE BENEFITS QUICKLY. 

FOR THE VETERAN'S FAMILY, AS THE VETERAN IS APPROACHING END OF LIFE 

SPEAK TO THE VETERAN’S DOCTOR ABOUT HOW TO OBTAIN COPIES OF MEDICAL 

RECORDS BEFORE AND AFTER THE VETERAN’S PASSING, IN CASE THEY MAY BE NEED-

ED IN THE FUTURE. 

USE VA-FORM 21-686C TO DOCUMENT YOU AND YOUR SPOUSE’S MARITAL HISTORIES. 

THIS INFORMATION MAY BE NEEDED IF YOUR SPOUSE APPLIES FOR VA BENEFITS AF-

TER YOUR PASSING. 

DISCUSS YOUR FINAL WISHES REGARDING YOUR REMAINS. IF YOU WISH TO BE BUR-

IED IN A NATIONAL CEMETERY AFTER YOUR PASSING, CONSIDER APPLYING NOW FOR 

PRE-NEED BURIAL ELIGIBILITY. 

BE SURE TO COMPLETE AND ANNUALLY REVIEW YOUR LIFE INSURANCE BENEFICIARY 

DESIGNATION(S), WHICH WILL MAKE IT MUCH EASIER TO FILE A CLAIM AND RE-

CEIVE BENEFITS QUICKLY. 

 

END-OF-LIFE DOCUMENTS FOR VETERANS AND FAMILIES 

MY RECORD OF PERSONAL AFFAIRS 

This form on the website lets you record personal information such as date and 

place of birth, information about your parents, names of your children, including 

Date of Birth, and Social Security Numbers. When completing this form, you may 

want to include other information not shown on this form, when this is the case, 

download the Notes form shown on this page to record your thoughts and attach it 

to this document. 
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YOUR WILL 

This form on the website lets you record information regarding your Will. The process be-

gins by asking you if you have a Will or not. This information is followed by Power of At-

torney information such as the name of POA, location of the POA, including City, State, 

Zip Code, marital history. In addition, you may want to include personal information 

such as the name of your spouse, marriage location, date of marriage for all your marriag-

es.   When completing this form may you think may want to include other information 

shown on this form, when this is the case, download the Notes form shown on this page to 

record your thoughts and attach it to this document. 

 

MILITARY DOCUMENTS 

This form available for free on their website lets you record important information about 

your military service. Such as the location of your DD214 (separation papers), active and 

retired military status, funeral and burial arrangements including location, name, ad-

dress, and phone number of your funeral director, church, clergy, or desired officiant, as 

well as wishes for interment in a VA National Cemetery, pallbearers, special instructions, 

and obituary biography. When completing this form you may want to include other infor-

mation shown on this form, when this is the case, download the Notes form shown on this 

page to record your thoughts and attach it to this document. 

 

                                       WISHES FOR BURIAL AND FUNERAL SERVICE 

 

This form lets you record important burial and funeral service arrangements.  Infor-

mation may include the name of resting place and phone number, hymns, music, scrip-

tures, poetry, any special requests, flowers, memorials in lieu of flowers, memorial, and 

remembrances. Additional information may include prepaid burials, plot confirmations, 

pallbearers, special instructions, and obituary biography. When completing this form you 

may want to include other information shown on this form, when this is the case, down-

load the notes shown on this page to record your thoughts and attach them to this docu-

ment. 
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         ADDITIONAL CONSIDERATIONS 

This form lets you record additional information such as Advanced Directives, Do Not 

Resuscitate orders, Living Will/Health Directives, Checklist of Important Documents, and 

copies of documents that may be needed by the spouse or dependent children such as 

Death Certificates, Spouse’s Birth Certificate, Minor or Adult Birth Certificates. When 

completing this form you may want to include other information shown on this form, 

when this is the case, download the notes form shown on this page to record additional    

information and attach it to this document. 

 

                                                        DURABLE POWER OF ATTORNEY 

An Advance Directive is a legal form that helps your doctors and loved ones understand 

your wishes about medical and mental health care and make decisions about your care if 

you are not able to make decisions for yourself. An Advance Directive is the best way to 

ensure that your future medical care reflects your wishes. The VA Advance Directive in-

cludes sections that allow you to identify the person who would make decisions for you 

(also called a Health Care Agent) and to specify your treatment preferences. When com-

pleting this form, you may want to include other information shown on this form, when 

this is the case, download the notes form shown on this page to record additional infor-

mation and attach it to this document. 

  

                                                                    ADDITIONAL NOTES 

When completing this document, you may want to include other information not asked 

for on this form. When this is the case, record your notes, print, and download additional 

notes and attach them to the appropriate document. For example, if you are completing 

Military Documents, and need more information to complete the document, use this 

form attached or file behind the associated document. Make sure you reference the asso-

ciated document as shown.  
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Volusia County’s Veterans Services Division will host its annual Veterans Stand Down from 

10 a.m. to 4 p.m. Friday, June 9, in the Hester Building at the Volusia County Fairgrounds, 

3100 E. New York Ave., DeLand. 

Veterans and their families may stop by for free clothing, toiletries and haircuts. They can 

also learn about service dogs, health care resources and housing assistance and speak to 

representatives from various agencies about benefits and resources. Also, staff from multi-

ple divisions will be present to discuss employment opportunities within Volusia County 

Government.  

In addition to Volusia County Government, agencies that will be onsite include, but are not 

limited to, the Department of Veteran Affairs, Florida Department of Health-Volusia, Ca-

reerSource Flagler Volusia, Daytona State College and Daytona Beach Vets Center.  
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Florida offers a treasury of  World War II museums and sites, both to serious   

researchers and the casual history buff. 

 

By Jon Wilson 

 World War II museums, monuments and archives are available around the state. From 

deep-research repositories to simple roadside markers, floating museums to fighting air-

craft, Florida sites provide a picture of a war that claimed an estimated 45 to 60 million 

lives. 

Reflected are stories of an entire world at war, but also of the Sunshine State’s role and its heroes. 

Several sites are widely known. The Camp Gordon Johnston Museum in Carrabelle comes to 

mind; it is said to be the only Florida museum entirely devoted to World War II. 

Well-known as well are the museum and park at Camp Blanding near Starke, the Jacksonville Na-

val Air Station’s memorial aircraft park and the Pensacola Naval Air Station Museum with 

its restored airplanes, movies and a flight simulator.  (Note: Admission to the museum is currently limited 

to Department of Defense ID cardholders and their guests, and veterans with a Veterans Health Identifica-

tion Card.) 

But dozens of lesser-known World War II Museum exhibits, galleries, libraries and memorials are found 

throughout the state. A good place to find both the high-profile exhibits and the lesser-known spots is the 

Department of State’s Florida’s World War II Heritage Trail. 

 

Here’s a list of a few of the less obvious opportunities for absorbing World War II history: 

In Tampa, the SS American Victory is docked at 708 Channelside Drive.  This floating museum is one of 

414 Victory ships built to carry cargo. Tours show off much of the original equipment aboard. 

In Fort Pierce, the UDT-SEAL Museum is on the site where World War II Navy frogmen trained. It 

shows off many of the period’s artifacts. 

In Arcadia, Oak Ridge Cemetery contains the remains of 23 British RAF pilots who died in Florida dur-

ing training. A ceremony for them is held each Memorial Day. Another memorial honoring British cadets 

is in Clewiston’s Civic Center Park. 

In Stuart, The House of Refuge at Gilbert’s Bar features a museum with permanent exhibits, photo-

graphs and a map identifying American ships sunk by Nazi U-boats. During the war, the site was a naval 

and Coast Guard base to repel hostile submarines and aircraft. 
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In Avon Park, a museum in the old Seaboard railway station has World War II scrapbooks, uniforms, 

photos and artifacts. 

In Orlando, a Battle of the Bulge Memorial, downtown at Lake Eola Park, honors participants in the 

battle, which cost more American lives than any other operation in the war. This unusual memorial has a 

statue of a victorious soldier on a base with the insignias of the 41 infantry and armored units that took 

part in the fight. Bulge veterans are recognized with named bricks in a Circle of Honor. 

In Altoona, the McTureous Homestead and Museum honors Medal of Honor winner Robert M. 

McTureous Jr., who was mortally wounded on Okinawa. A genuine Florida hero, McTureous was origi-

nally classified 4F but financed two operations to correct a physical problem before he was allowed to 

join the Marines. 

In DeLand, the Naval Air Station Museum features aircraft models and parts, practice bombs, ammuni-

tion, historical newspapers, books, photos and a video. 

In Monticello, the Ernest “Boots” Thomas memorial honors Thomas, who led the patrol that raised the 

first (and famously depicted) American flag on Mount Suribachi during the Battle of Iwo Jima. 

In Tallahassee, the Institute on World War II and the Human Experience is a researchers’ dream that 

offers personal diaries, newspapers, photos and other memorabilia relating to the everyday experiences 

of WWII participants. The Florida State archives also has WWII resources. 

In Miami, the HistoryMiami (formerly the Historical Museum of Southern Florida) contains a huge 

collection of photos, posters and period maps relating to South Florida’s role in the war. 

In Miami Beach, the Jewish Museum of Florida has a permanent exhibit entitled “Florida Jews in the 

Military,” with WWII references. 

In Fort Lauderdale, the Naval Air Station was the training site for future President George Herbert 

Walker Bush, and is best known for being home base for the “Lost Patrol,” five TBM Avengers that, with 

their pilots, were mysteriously lost on a training run in 1945. 
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We invite you to join us for a "Women Veterans Recogni-

tion Week" celebration.  Attached is a tentative schedule 

of events and the sponsorship letter.  As we draw closer, 

we will send an updated flyer for the week of events.   I 

hope you will participate! 
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From American Legion 5th District FL  
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Blue Angels Show Schedule 2023 

Jacksonville in October 
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The Florida Department of Veterans' Affairs 

Our App got an upgrade! The free App is a quick 

and easy way to access benefit information, look for 

available jobs, and connect to the latest news re-

garding Veterans’ issues. Get it now!  

https://app.floridavets.org/  

#FDVA #FLVets  

https://app.floridavets.org/
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The Florida Department of Veterans' Affairs 

Have you checked out the new 2022 Florida Veterans' 

Benefits Guide? It is now available for download. The 

annual guide helps connect Florida's Veterans and their 

families with earned federal and state benefits, services 

and support. It also contains helpful phone numbers 

and website addresses for additional information. To 

view online, click here: https://bit.ly/3BovveB. To 

download a copy for your records, click here: https://

bit.ly/3HYgTF0.  

 

https://bit.ly/3BovveB
https://bit.ly/3HYgTF0
https://bit.ly/3HYgTF0
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Are You eligible to file for benefits based on Presumptive Exposure? 

Were you exposed to hazardous materials while serving in the military, such as from Agent Or-

ange or burn pits? Did you serve in Vietnam, Thailand or Southwest Asia? If so, you may be eligible to 

file for service-connected benefits based on presumptive exposure. 

Over the course of the last six months, VA has begun processing service-connected disability claims for 

six new presumptive conditions related to exposure to hazardous materials. 

In May 2021, VA started implementing provisions of the William M. Thornberry National Defense Au-

thorization Act for Fiscal Year 2021 (NDAA), adding bladder cancer, hypothyroidism and Parkinsonism 

to the list of medical conditions presumptively associated with exposure to Agent Orange. A few 

months later, VA added asthma, rhinitis and sinusitis (to include rhinosinusitis) on a presumptive basis 

based on particulate matter exposures during military service in Southwest Asia and certain other areas. 

Any Veteran who was previously denied service-connection for any of these six conditions but had 

symptoms manifest within 10 years of military service would need to file another claim. Be sure to 

use VA Form 20-0995, “Decision Review Request: Supplemental Claim” when filing. The claim form 

should include the name of the medical condition and also specify that the medical condition is being 

claimed due to in-service exposure to environmental hazards. 

VA is committed to assisting Veterans who may have been exposed to hazardous materials during their 

military service. 

Be sure to stay plugged in to www.va.gov for the most recent developments around environmental haz-

ards; VA is constantly conducting research and surveillance, as well as reviewing scientific literature for 

conditions that may be related to exposure during military service. 

If you feel you have a chronic condition attributed to an in-service exposure, we highly encourage you 

to file a claim. For more in-

formation about VA benefits 

and eligibility, or how to file a 

claim, Veterans and survivors 

can visit VA’s website 

at www.va.gov or call toll-

free at 1-800-827-1000. 



60 



61 

From Veterans Council Chairman Bill Dudley 

Subject: VA Transportation Assistance     

I received the email below from Dr. McKenzie.  If any 

of our veterans require transportation assistance to 

any VA medical centers, have them call our CBOC at 

904- 829-0814 and ask for the primary social worker 

for help with transportation.    

We recently found that we are able to assist with pa-

tients who have significant issues with transportation 

to VA medical centers. Our primary care social worker 

can assist with this problem. Patient can call here and 

ask that she be notified of problem. She will be able to 

contact them and attempt to provide assistance.  

  

From Michael Isam 

The DAV van is now operating 5 days /week! 

It will now transport a full capacity of riders. 

Schedule your seat on the DAV Chapter 6 van. 

It departs from the large parking lot of the 

clinic at 0600!!!  

Contact the VA Clinic at 904-823-2954  
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Vietnam Veterans of America 

If you are a Vietnam Era Veteran and live in one of 

these counties, please contact the President for in-

formation as to how to join 

                           Chapter/President/email/Location 

1046   Albert White                                                             Duval 

1048   Bob Adkins      adk123robert@outlook.com  

1059   David Treffinger               dtreffinger433@msn.com; Clay 

1084   Ron Howard              ronehoward@gmail.com     

1088   Roy (Corky) Rudd            corkstopper50@yahoo.com; Nassau 

1092   Forest Hope                        foresthope@usa.net; Gainesville 

1134   Marvin Lagle                     mdlagle@gmail.com; Baker  
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Veterans Councils of Northeast Florida  

      BAKER COUNTY  

      President: Larry Porterfield  

      Meetings: 

      Second Thursday of each month  

      Location:  

      MacClenny Primitive Baptist Church  

      Fellowship Hall on North Boulevard  

                 Time : 1800 (6pm)  

 

CLAY COUNTY     DUVAL COUNTY     

President: Harry Silvers     President  

Meetings:      Meetings: 

First Wednesday of each month    Third Tuesday of each month 

Location:      Location: 

American Legion Post 250    American Legion Post 37 

3939 County Rd 218     Main Building 

Middleburg, FL 32068      San Juan Avenue   

Time: 1400 (2pm)     Tome: 1900 (7 pm) 

 

NASSAU COUNTY     St. Johns County 

President: Mike Doran     President: Bill Dudley 

Meetings:      Meetings: 

First Thursday of each month    Last Thursday of each month 

Location:      Location:  

American Legion Post 54    Health & Human Services building 

626 South 3rd St     Muscovy room, 1st floor 

Fernandina Beach fit 32034    200 San Sebastian View, St. Augustine 

Time: 1900 (7pm)     Time: 1900 (7pm) 
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The Veterans Council of St. Johns County is proud to           

announce that it has modernized its website and created        

a Facebook page. 

We are inviting all veterans to visit our website at:                          

NEW  http://www.veteranscouncilsjc.org  

The Veterans Council will post items of interest to 

all veterans, post pictures, articles, flyers, events, 

etc.  We will post our meetings dates and keep 

you informed about events at the Jacksonville 

and St. Augustine National Cemeteries. 

          Please join our group on Facebook at:       

                http://veteranscouncilsjc.org  

 

           Please select Join the Group to become a member 

. 

Once you have joined the Veterans Council Facebook group you 

will be able to post your meetings, pictures, articles, fund raisers, 

etc. It will be your common site to go to and see what’s happening. 

The website and Facebook page were updated and created so 

that there would be a central place to list all veterans activities in 

NE FL. 

You may have noticed the Veterans Council’s new logo, it was 

created by Roy Havekost. 

He can be contacted at webmaster@veteranscouncilsjc.org 

 

 

mailto:http://www.veteranscouncilofstjohns.org
http://veteranscouncilsjc.org
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 The Veterans Council of St. Johns County welcomes 

article submissions from all County Veterans & 

organizations. Articles should be of interest to all and 

veterans related. Submissions may be edited &/or 

shortened and used if space permits. 

Send to:  rothfeldm@gmail.com  

  
 
 

The Veterans Council of St. Johns County, Inc. is a        
Not For Profit Florida Corporation. 

 

Our formation date was July 4, 2001 in a proclamation 
issued by the St. Johns County Commissioners. It is 
composed of representatives of the various veterans' 
organizations within St. Johns County. 
 

The Veteran's Council will work with city and county 
governments and other local organizations to achieve 
the mutual goal to provide a central agency to assist in 
the coordination and presentation of matters concerning 
veterans and veterans activities in St. Johns County. 
 

The Veteran's Council will endeavor to precipitate, stim-
ulate and assist various organizations as they perform 
patriotic events. One of the major purposes is the pro-
motion and education of national patriotic matters. 
 

The St. Johns County Veterans Council meets the 

last Thursday of the month at 7 pm. 

 The Veterans Council will meet at the Coun-

ty Health & Human Services Building,       

200 San Sebastian View 

Auditorium, 1st floor 

Veterans Council of  St. Johns County,     

“Helping  All Veterans” 

Veterans Service Office 
 200 San Sebastian View, Suite 1400         

St. Augustine, FL 32084 

(physical location) 
The VSO Office is located in the St. Johns County Health and  

Human Services Building.  
 

The office is open from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. daily, 
Monday through Friday excluding holidays. 

  

Service is by appointment. 
Phone: 904-209-6160   Fax: 904-209-6161 

Joseph McDermott, VSO 

Travis Neidig, Assistant VSO 

Angela McKenzie, Assistant VSO 

Lori Chapman, Assistant VSO 

Anna Marie Scott, Office Specialist 

The views expressed in The Patriot Reader Newsletter articles, submissions and spotlights 

are those of the authors and do not necessarily represent the views of the Veterans Council of 

St. Johns County or the editors of The Patriot Reader. It is the purpose of this periodical to 

share a variety of information that pertain to local veterans and their organizations.  


